DWG’s Thursday October 29th, 8:30 am – 3:30 pm, ERCOT Taylor, Texas
1. At the October ROS meeting, the DWG (and other ERCOT working groups and ERCOT staff) was charged to review the RARF and /or incorporate procedures to at least annually, review/compare all generating unit data in the dynamics database, with an emphasis on reactive data.  The DWG supports all efforts which endeavor to improve the data quality of the ERCOT dynamics database and power systems models.

The group did not have an opportunity to review the controlling documents for the RARF.  The DWG understands the need for an initial review of all RARF’s.  The DWG is concerned that a requirement to annually review all RARF’s might be unrealistic, due to manpower constraints.  So, the DWG would like to review the RARF controlling documents to determine whether a provision exists for indicating RARF data changes.  In addition, the DWG would like to know how discrepancies between the ERCOT dynamics database and the RARF will be resolved.  The DWG Procedural Manual allows for the DWG to modify/tune generating unit dynamics data to produce a desired response.  A considerable amount of time and effort goes into tuning and testing dynamics models.  The DWG would be apprehensive to change historical ERCOT dynamics data without just cause.  That is, resolution of a data inconsistency between the ERCOT dynamics database and the RARF might require further documentation, such as manufacture data sheets or actual test data, to support changing the ERCOT dynamics database.

The DWG will be meeting in December to discuss this ROS directive and to develop a procedure to address the RARF’s. 

